
Tracy, Mary 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Forwarding. 

OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK 
Monday, April 24, 2017 5:00 PM 
Tracy, Mary 
FW: Comment on Proposed Change to GR 30 

From: June Tomioka [mailto:JTOMIOI<A@wapa-sep.wa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, April24, 2017 4:58PM 

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV> 

Subject: Comment on Proposed Change to GR 30 

Where no local rule authorizes electronic service, the proposed amendment to GR 30(b)(4), deletion of the language "only 

by agreement," appears to create a conflict with CR 5(b)(7) because it would simply allow a party to serve another party 

electronically. 

In the absence of a local rule authorizing electronic service, CR S(b)(7) allows electronic service when consented to in 
writing by the person served. In attempting to harmonize the two rules, the more specific rule would control the outcome, 

which would ultimately require written consent to electronic service by the party. 

For purposes of clarity and consistency between court rules, GR 30(b)(4) should not be amended. 

June I. Tomiol<a 

Senior Attorney 

Washington Association 

of Prosecuting Attorneys­

Support Enforcement Project 

jtomioka@wapa-sep.wa.gov 
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